
Hi Beanstalks!
If you want to print out the Bean Pod* 
to look like a book:

1. Print out the pages (you might check 
the “reverse order” box when you print 
so the end product is a pile of spreads 
in the right order, with the cover on top, 
and the Calendar page right under it.  
Otherwise you’ll have to put the pages 
in order yourself.

2. Then take the cover page, place 
it face down on the table and put the 
stack (with the Calendar page being 
on top) on top of the faced-down cover 
page.

3. Staple in the corner, and fold in 
half like a booklet, and you’ll have the 
closest thing you can get to a booklet 
without using a saddle stitcher!

*If you want to save your color ink, you 
can print it in black and white. 
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Come Dance with a Beanstalk This Holiday Season!
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DECEMBER 2008 
Deadline for the January Newsletter: Friday, December 19th

 SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY

Bean Pod deadline

Christmashanukkah

Boston Beanstalks tall CluB (BBtC) soCIal CalenDaR

The BosToN BeaNsTalks Tall CluB is a social organization for adult 
women 5'10" and above, and men 6'2" and above. Our members live, work and 
host events in MA, ME, NH, RI & VT.  Visit our website at www.hubtall.org or 
call 617-huB-Tall for more information.

Business Meeting 
Panera

Needham
6:30 PM

Riverbend 
Bar & Grill

Newton
6:30 PM

Holiday Party
West Boylston

7:30 PM

Dinner and a 
Movie Night

Brighton
Dinner 6:15 PM
Movie 7:30 PM

New Year’s Eve
Back Bay Gala 

Boston
7:30 PM

Save the Date: 
Boston Beanstalk's anniversary Dance is January 17th 

at the Crowne Plaza in Natick!
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Officers • Delegates • Dignitaries
www.HubTall.org

The Boston Beanstalks Tall Club Board Members
President	 Marie Austin	 781-321-7103	 president@hubtall.org
Vice President	 Kay Helberg 	 508-788-6320	 vicepresident@hubtall.org
Secretary	 Elaine Senay 	 617-562-0377	 secretary@hubtall.org
Treasurer	 John Bewick	 978-289-0683	 treasurer@hubtall.org
Social Director	 Jane Zanichkowsky	 617-244-6079	 social@hubtall.org
Bean Pod Editor	 Linda Kamphausen	 401-474-1076	 editor@aol.com
Historian	 Craig Scherman	  781-826-4065	 historian@hubtall.org
Publicity	 Wini Peterson	  617 472-7337	 publicity@hubtall.org
Membership	 OPEN POSITION	  617-HUBTALL  	 membership@hubtall.org	

Delegates and Liaisons
TCI Delegate	 Arthur Tunnell	 781-662-5334   	 delegate@hubtall.org
NEATO Delegate	 Kay Helberg 	 508-788-6320	 neato@hubtall.org
Marfan Liaison   	 OPEN POSITION		  marfan@hubtall.org
Travel Coordinator 	 Arthur Tunnell 	 781-662-5334	 travel@hubtall.org
Webmaster	 Jan Huffman	 617-527-8849	 webmaster@hubtall.org
Database	 Craig Scherman	 781-826-4065	 database@hubtall.org
Scholarship	 Kathy Lewis	 781-449-1120	 scholarship@hubtall.org
Club Registrar	 Susan Huffman	 617-527-8849	 registrar@hubtall.org

Royalty and Dignitaries
Miss Tall International®	 Billie Jean Morrison
BBTC Woman of the Year	 Joan Jacobs
BBTC Man of the Year	 Craig Scherman
TCI Man of the Year	 Bill Moehle
TCI Woman of the Year	 Carolyn Hagendorf
TCI Founder	 Kae Sumner Einfeldt
BBTC Founder	 Mira  Jacobs

TCI Executive Board
President	 	 Megan Lukens 	 pdxmegan@yahoo.com  
VP-Publicity	 	 Rita Miller	 sundoog@verizon.net
VP Membership	 	 Sharon Speer	 atnsharon@yahoo.com
Finance Officer		  Kate Weigant          dr-kate@hevanet.com		
Secretary		  Anne Greif	 simplyanneg@msn.com
Editor			   Michelle Corbeil	 tci.editor@yahoo.com
Miss TI Coordinator	 Maggie Anderson	 MagiPdxTal@aol.com 

Information Central
www.HubTall.org

It had to Happen Sometime...
NEW EDITOR NEEDED

Linda Kamphausen is stepping down as Bean Pod Editor 
after 3 years of service.

It’s time she stopped hogging the privilege of Editor and 
give someone else a chance.  So we are looking for some-
one fresh and new to carry the Editor torch.  Since the 
Bean Pod is now digital and almost all of us know how to 
use a computer, this shouldn’t be considered a monumen-
tal task.  The Bean Pod, as it is now, is published using 
Adobe InDesign, and if the new Editor has that capability, 
they can use past Bean Pods as templates and drop in the 
new info.  Otherwise the Bean Pod can be redesigned in 
Word or whatever application the new Editor wants to use.

Linda will be finishing out her term 
effective January 1st, 2009.  

The January Bean Pod will be her last.

 REMEMBER, THE DEADLINE FOR THE 
January BEANPOD IS DECEMBER 19th!

 To schedule your event, contact our Social Director
 Jane Zanichkowsky at 617-244-6079 or social@hubtall.org 
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To schedule your social event 
contact our social director:  
Jane Zanichkowsky
617-244-6079
social@hubtall.org

Membership Information Changes:
Boston Beanstalks Tall Club
P.O. Box 610185
Newton, MA 02461
database@hubtall.org

Photos other than for

publication should be sent to: 
     Craig Scherman, BBTC Historian
     104 Edgewater Drive
      Pembroke, MA  02359

All other Club Business
and TCI Club material:
Boston Beanstalks Tall Club
P.O. Box 610185
Newton, MA 02461

Information Central

• Members must be at least 21 years of age.
• Women must measure at least 5’10” in height.
• Men must be a minimum of 6’2” tall.
• Height measurement is in stocking feet.

1) Please observe the deadline listed on the centerfold Calendar Page. 
2) If possible, please submit your contributions electronically to 

    editor@hubtall.org
3) Please send photos as jpgs or tifs, and fliers with graphics as pdf 	
    files.  A “text only” file can be sent as email or Word document.  
4) Contributions submitted on paper MUST be typed.
5) Letters to the editor are welcome, and will be published on a space 	
    available basis in the order received. 
6) Editor’s postal mailing address:

Linda Kamphausen
4632 Post Road

East Greenwich, RI 02818
7) We look forward to your submissions!

BeanPod Contributions, Ads, Letters to the Editor, Photos & Articles:

www.HubTall.org

The Bean Pod is a monthly publication of the Boston Beanstalks Tall Club. Copyright © 2008 by the Boston 
Beanstalks Tall Club. All rights reserved. Permission to reprint is hereby granted to Tall Clubs International, 
any of its member clubs or recognized start-up clubs, unless otherwise noted. 
Advertising rates: $50 per month per full 5½” by 8½” page, $25 per half page, $12.50 per quarter page. Mem-
bers’ personal ads are free and will be printed on a space available basis. Nonmember subscriptions, available 
only to out-of-town TCI members, are $25 per year.

Your Editor

The first weekend in November 
several of us from the BBTC 
attended the Central Jersey Tall 
Friends “Harvest Moon Weekend 
in the Poconos”.  We even won 
one of the travel awards; the 
one that is based on number of 
people, number of miles, and per-
centage of membership.  There 
were a total of about 35 people 
that attended for some portion of 
the weekend.  I carpooled with 
Jan and Susan.  It only took us 
4.5 hours from their house.  I was 
pleasantly surprised.  I thought it 
would be longer.

The resort was quite rustic and 
somewhat run down.  But the 
price was relatively cheap, the 
place was clean, the hotel rate in-
cluded breakfast and dinner, and 
the food was good.  Unfortunately 
the weather was not very coop-
erative.  It rained or misted pretty 
much all day on Saturday.  It of 
course got clear and sunny for 
the drive home on Sunday.  There 
were a couple of hearty souls that 
went hiking in spite of the rain, 
but most of us did things like go 
to the local casino and peruse 
some of the local shops such as 
a pretzel factory and a chocolate 
shop.  Saturday night was the 
usual dinner and dance, followed 
by after-hours.

It sounds like Central Jersey will 
be doing this same weekend 
again next year, so if you’re inter-
ested in a weekend that’s rela-
tively inexpensive and not a plane 
ride away, I highly recommend it.  
Just be prepared for rustic.

Moving on to local events; Kay is 
busily putting together our anni-
versary dinner/dance on January 
17th.  Once again we will be going 
to the Crowne Plaza in Natick.  Be 
on the lookout for more details 
and early bird discounts else-
where in this newsletter and/or the 
club website.

In closing I’d like to request your 
assistance.  We currently have 
three open positions on the Board: 
Editor, Membership, and Mar-
fan Liaison.  If any of these are 
something you would be willing to 
take responsibility for, please give 
me a call or send me an e-mail.  
Think outside the box; I remember 
several years ago we had a team 
of editors in an effort to keep the 
workload down to a level they 
could each manage.

Till next time,

Marie
BBTC President 

Message from Our President
by Marie Austin, BBTC President
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Database Overview

Birthdays

By Craig Scherman

Dues Due, Needing to Renew

Meira Smith 

Last Chance
Annette Chionilos
Yvonne Christian
Fay Ostrowski

Renewals
None

Uwe Seyler		  Dec 03
Joseph F. Burke	 Dec 05
Susan Flynn		  Dec 12
Renee Leib		  Dec 15
Craig Scherman	 Dec 15
Yvonne Christian	 Dec 17
Virginia Wilman	 Dec 21

Barry Greenhalgh	 Dec 26
Meira Smith		  Dec 28
Paul Conley		  Dec 28
John Peterson	 Dec 29
Paul Morgan		  Dec 31

Boston Beanstalks Membership Statistics 

Members In Good Standing  76

Males:	 32
Females:	 44

Individual Members:			  52
Couples Memberships:	 12
Couples Members:			   24

Expired Memberships - Give ‘em a call!

Errol & Victoria Howland
Stefan Shcherby

Happy Anniversary Beanstalks – Let’s Dance!!   
By Kay Helberg

Mark the date gang – Satur-
day, January 17th is the Annual 
Boston Beanstalks Anniversary 
Dinner Dance. This is ALWAYS 
my favorite event of the year, 
as we can dress up in our fin-
ery, have a yummy dinner and 
then dance the night away! I’m 
happy to report that this year’s 
event will again be held at the 
Crowne Plaza in Natick. It’s a 
great hotel with a central loca-
tion for our Beanstalk friends 
and our buddies from other 
Tall Clubs. We chose the long 
weekend so that travel will be 
easier for the out of towners. 
The best part of the Anniversary 
Dinner Dance is the opportunity 
to see friends we haven’t seen 
in a while. 
As our lives get busier I know 
it’s harder to make the effort 
to commit to going out for the 
evening. But this is what the 
Tall Club is all about – danc-
ing, laughing, making new 
friends and catching up with old 
friends. It’s helpful to have at 
least ONE event a year where 
we know we can see our favor-
ite people. So PLEASE mark 
the date on your calendar and 
commit to spending it with the 
Boston Beanstalks. When you 
think about it, the cost of $50 is 
really quite a reasonable price 

for a night of dinner, dancing 
and good friends. And we’ll also 
have some great door prizes 
too!
As is tradition we will be having 
a Sunday brunch the following 
morning. Since Karl & I have 
missed a lot of events this year 
because we’ve been working 
on some home renovations, we 
thought it would be fitting to host 
the Sunday brunch in our new 
and improved home!!! (Plus last 
year we got stuck with a verrrry 
long wait at a restaurant and I 
swore I wouldn’t let that happen 
again!) 
So, sign up sooner than later (as 
we Tall-Clubbers always tend 
to put off RSVP’ing for things!) 
and get out your dancing shoes. 
See you on January 17th if not 
before…

Kay was Miss Tall Boston ‘98
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Additional Event Information 
 

HOTEL ACCOMMODATION 
 

We have a limited number of rooms at the Crowne Plaza 
available to our group at a significantly discounted rate. 

Details will be available shortly on our website, 
www.hubtall.org.

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SUNDAY BRUNCH 
 

Kay Helberg (Miss Tall Boston 1998) and 
Karl Helberg (BBTC Man of the Year 2001) 

will host a brunch at their home 
in Framingham (very close to the Crowne Plaza) on: 

 
 Sunday January 18, 2009, from 11:00 am to 2:00 pm

 
For those folks staying over and/or local Beans who just 

want to socialize that little bit longer with friends 
from near and far.

RSVP to Kay and/or Karl at the dance to receive directions 
on how to get to their house. 
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HAPPENINGS

Business 
Meeting & 

Dinner

Panera Bread
120 Highland Ave. 
Needham, MA
(781) 453-4005

Monday, Dec. 1st
Time:  6:30 PM 
Cost: Participation

It’s time for the great minds of the 
BBTC to come together and make it all 
happen! From finance to publicity, and 
social to fund raising, this group gets it 
done!  Come join us and be an essen-
tial and active participant in the club. 
This is a night to express your ideas for 
and about events and the direction you 
feel our club should be taking.  Or just 
come by to see how things work with 
the club officers.

DIRECTIONS:
From Route 95/128:  Take Exit 19A ( marked Highland Ave.).  Go 
to the first traffic light. Staples is on the left-hand side and Panera 
is on the right. There is a parking lot behind the restaurant.

MBTA: Take the D train of the Green Line to Newton Highlands. 
Walk up to Walnut Street and cross to the corner of Walnut and 
Lincon Streets. There is a bus stop there for the #59 bus to 
Needham. 

 Join your Beanstalk friends for an eve-
ning of libations, conversations, great 
food and a relaxed mood. You never 
know what a first Friday could turn 
into... a terrific dinner with friends, an 
impromptu party, movie night out or just 
a great time with old friends and new.  
Show your support and show your 
face and be a part of the TGIF crowd.  
And for all of you new and prospective 
Beans: DON’T BE SHY!  Come right 
on in!  You can’t miss us!  Just look for 
the group that stands above the rest.  

You may get a chance to meet our Social Director Janice Zan-
ichkowsky and talk to her about events you would like to attend 
or give us an idea for a new event.   Our wonderful members will 
be sure to make you feel welcome!

DIRECTIONS:  

Take 128 to exit 24 (Rt. 30).  At the end of the ramp, go right.  
The Marriott is just ahead on the left.  The Riverbend Bar and 
Grill is to the right when you go in the main hotel entrance.

Meet & Greet  
Riverbend

Bar & Grill

Friday, Dec. 5th
Time: 6:00 -8:00PM 
Cost: Optional Drinks

Newton Marriott
2345 Comm. Ave. 
Route 30, Newton
617-HUB-TALL
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Dinner-and-
a-Movie 
Night

Tuesday, Dec. 9th
Time: 6:15 PM Dinner
Movie Starts 7:30 PM
Cost: Dinner Optional 
$12-$20; Movie $9.75

Location: Brighton
Host: Marie Austin
cell (781) 820-6589

Please RSVP to Marie!
Come join your Beanstalk friends for dinner 
and a movie. We’ll start at the Applebee’s 
next door to the former Circle Cinema for 
dinner, then drive to the Chestnut Hill AMC 
Theater for the movie. If you come on 
the T, we’ll make sure you get a ride with 
somebody.
Regular price for the movie is $9.75. 
However, Tuesday is “Senior Day”, so if 
you’re 60 or older it’s only $5.00.
Those that come to dinner get to help pick 
the movie for the evening. The first to arrive 
will grab a table at Applebee’s around 6:15 
PM. During dinner we will review what 
movies are playing and have a start time 
between 7:30 and 8:00 PM. Whatever the 
majority can agree on is what we’ll see.

When you RSVP Marie will respond with her cell phone number so if 
you’re running late and can’t make dinner, you can find out what movie 
we’ve decided to see and when it starts.

Address for the restaurant is:
Applebee’s
381 Chestnut Hill Ave
Brighton, MA 02135 
617-731-0159
Accessible on the Green Line “D”/Riverside train, Reservoir stop and 
the “C”/Cleveland Circle line, end of the line.

Address for the theater is: 
AMC Chestnut Hill 5 
27 Boylston Street (Route 9) 
Chestnut Hill, MA. 02467 
617-277-2500

Holiday 
Party

Host: Joan Jacobs
16 Marsh Hawk Way
West Boylston, MA
(508) 835-6504

Saturday, Dec. 13th
Time:  7:30 PM 
Cost: BYOB and an 
appetizer or dessert 
to share & $10 Yan-
kee Swap gift

Join your fellow Beanstalks and other 
friends for an evening of good times, 
fun, and holiday spirit in honor of the 
holiday season. Back by popular de-
mand is the traditional Yankee Swap. 
Bring a wrapped gift ($10 or less) if you 
are interested in participating. Use your 
imagination to come up with an item ev-
eryone will want to swap for . . . funny, 
slightly naughty, or seasonal items are 
always a hit! Wear your holiday finest 
and bring an appetizer or dessert to 
share and a hearty appetite!

DIRECTIONS:

From the East: Mass Pike west to I-495 exit. Take 495 North.  
Take I- 290 West  towards Worcester. Exit Rt.140 North towards 
Boylston/West Boylston  Stay on 140 until you reach the center of 
West Boylston. There is a Honey Farms  on your left and a large 
White Church on the opposite corner. Continue straight, you will 
see a library directly in front of you. The road forks in front of the 
library.  Stay Left.  Go straight up and up a short hill.  Street ends.  
Take a left onto Goodale.  Marsh Hawk Way is the first left.  End 
of cul-de-sac on the right #16, yellow colonial. 

From North and South:  Depending on where you are coming 
from it may be easier just to get on the Mass Pike either in town 
or on 128.  If you are closer to 495 then go either south or north 
to the I-290 exit and follow directions above.

From South of Worcester:  Take I-290 North through Worcester.  
Exit at Rte190 North(toward Fitchburg)  Take exit for West Boyl-
ston.  Left onto Rt12 at the bottom of ramp, (stoplight). Continue 
on Route 12 past the Walmart and McDonalds.  There will be a 
stop light at Rte 140 (Honey Farms on right, big church on op-
posite corner).  Take a left.  You will see a library directly in front 
of you.  Road forks in front of the library, stay left.  Go straight up 
and up a short hill.  Street ends, take a left onto Goodale.  Take 
1st left onto Marsh Hawk Way.  End of cul-de-sac, #16 yellow 
colonial.
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Back Bay 
New Year’s 
Eve Gala 

Wednesday, Dec. 31st
Time: 7:30 pm - 2 am
Cost: varies with pack-
ages

Hyatt Regency Boston 
1 Ave de Lafayette 
Boston 
Host: Robyn Laing, 
617-669-3729

Join fellow Beanstalks and hundreds of other revel-
ers in the elegant ballrooms of the Hyatt Regency 
Boston, located in the heart of Boston! Attendee age 
range is 35 and up.   

The evening includes:
 *Cocktail reception with complimentary hors 
d’oeuvres option
*Delicious all-inclusive dinner option
*Live band and DJ with a huge dance floor
*Online silent auction with fantastic items
*Party favors, gift bags and multimedia displays
*Hotel room discount
*Tuxedo rentals starting at $65	  
 
 What is included:
The evening starts with a cocktail reception option
and your choice of either a scrumptious all-inclusive 
dinner or a delicious hors d’oeuvres reception. 
Then, slide over to the dance floor as the live band, 
The Love Dogs, and a DJ help you dance the night 

away with swing, Motown, Soul, R & B, 70s, 80s, 90s and current top-40 dance hits.             

As the clock strikes 12, ring in the New Year with tons of party favors and a com-
plimentary toast from our sponsor as we watch the ball drop on huge multimedia 
displays.
Black-Tie Optional
Premium Cocktails
*Hotel room discount
*Tuxedo rentals starting at $65
All-Inclusive Dinner Package (7:30pm - 2am) includes:
An exclusive hors d’oeuvres reception starting at 7:30pm, complimentary cocktail 
reception and delicious dinner stations served from 7:30pm - 9:30pm, premium bar, 
dancing, midnight toast, entry into the grand ballroom, cash bar, gift bags and party 
favors: $195 until 12/15, $225 until 12/29
All-Inclusive Reception Only (8:30pm - 2am) includes:
Entry into the grand ballroom festivities, a complimentary cocktail reception from 8:30-
9:30pm, a premium bar & hors d’oeuvres reception, dancing, midnight toast, cash bar, 
and party favors: $125 until 12/15, $150 until 12/29
Party Only (9:30pm - 2am) includes:
Entry into the grand ballroom festivities, a premium bar,dancing, midnight toast, cash 
bar, and party favors: $85 until 12/15, $95 until 12/29

This event will sell out!
No tickets will be sold at the door!

For info and to register go to: www.bostoneventguide.com/events/bbg.htm

Our Social Director Needs You!
Hosts are needed to fill our calendar 
with events and get us all together 
to do what we do best ... have fun, 
socialize and meet old friends and 
make new friends!   There are 
plenty of great ideas for fun events: 
sporting events - either going to a 
game or hosting a party to watch a 
game; winery or brewery tours, host 
a  themed party at your house (New 
Member, Mad Hatter, Hillbilly Xmas, 
Holiday Themes, etc.), karaoke 
night; meet & greet at your favorite 
watering hole, dancing, bowling, 
miniature golf, Tall golf, billiards ... 
the list is endless!  We just need you 
to step up to the plate and host an 
event!   Plan something today and 
let’s fill next month’s calendar with 
fun events!  

To schedule your social event 
contact our social director: 

Jane Zanichkowsky
Phone: 617-244-6079

Email: social@hubtall.org

Social Policies
  Although it is suggested that a friendly disposition be shown at the various func-
tions, persistent display of unwanted attention is inappropriate. If you should find 
yourself the recipient of unwanted, inappropriate attention or in any position that 
causes you unease, it is imperative that you notify any or all members of the board 
so that immediate and appropriate action may be taken.  The Boston Beanstalks 
believes in a zero tolerence policy toward sexual harassment and will investigate 
said action and take appropriate action when deemed nescessary.

   When attending a BBTC house party, members and guests agree to cooperate 
with the host or hostess to ensure their safe return home in case the host or host-
ess believes that it is unsafe for them to drive. The other members of the club in 
attendance will make every effort to be supportive of the whatever stand the host 
or hostess may wish to take.  The Boston Beanstalks Tall Club encourages the 
use of car pools and “designated drivers.” Hosts and hostesses may specify that 
a party will be alcohol free. The Bean Pod will identify “dry” parties in the events 
listings section.
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Tall Club of Long Island Holiday Party  			   12/7/08

Tower Club of Philadelphia Holiday Party 		  12/13/08

Hartford Heights Holiday Party 				    12/13/08

Boston Beanstalks Anniversary Dinner Dance 		  1/17/09  (PUSHED)

Hartford Heights Anniversary Brunch 			   2/22/09  (PUSHED) 

Central Jersey Tall Friends Club Marfan Dance 		  4/4/09    (PUSHED)

Hartford Heights Y’all Tall Steak Out 			   6/20/09 (PROTECTED)

NEATO Calendar
(Northeast Alliance of Tall Organizations)

By Kay Helberg

See also: www.njtall.org/neato.htm for links to NEATO clubs

Upcoming Events

Armenian Christmas Music, Cambridge, January 4 
BBTC Anniversary Dance, January 17

Superbowl--who wants to host? Contact Jane!

This is just 
the cover!  

Wait ‘til you see 
over three dozen 
more guys inside!  
We received photos 
from enough of the 
amazing men of Tall 
Clubs International 
to have filled a 4-year 
calendar—and they 
are all included in 
this 2009 edition!  
Order yours today.

Men of TCI 2009 Calendar

Get ‘em while they’re HOT!  
And it’s a real sizzler! 

$19.95 each

100% of all profit goes to the National Marfan Foundation

 Make checks payable      Megan Lukens, TCI President                Email for information:  
 to Megan Lukens         5955 N.E. 52nd Ave       pdxmegan@yahoo.com 
 and mail your order to:   Portland, OR  97218
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NEATO: Nothing new to report at this time.

MARFAN:  This position is still open and we are looking for a volunteer. 

DATABASE:  Craig Scherman reported that a new member had not 
yet been measured.  There was a general discussion about making 
arrangements to have this individual measured, as well as the need for 
following up with former members whose membership has expired.  It 
was decided that for those members whose renewal is due in March 
2009 and later, the cost to renew will be recalculated so that it will be 
effective through July 1, 2010.

WEBMASTER:  Jan Huffman was not present, however it was reported 
that the website (www.hubtall.org) has been updated.

SCHOLARSHIP: Kathy Lewis was not present – no report.

OLD BUSINESS: None

NEW BUSINESS: None.

Meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m.

Meeting called to order at 7:00 p.m.
Present: Marie Austin, John Bewick, Kay Helberg, Susan Huffman, 
Craig Scherman, Elaine Senay, Arthur Tunnell, Jane Zanichkowsky

OFFICER’S REPORTS:

PRESIDENT: Nothing new to report at this time.

VICE PRESIDENT: Kay Helberg spoke with the Natick Crowne Plaza 
and both dates in January 2009 were available with Saturday, January 
24, 2009 being the preferred one. There was further discussion about 
food and beverage options as well as music, hotel room discount rate 
and what we will charge for this event.  A motion was made to proceed 
with the Anniversary Dance arrangements.

TREASURER:  John Bewick has received the club’s checkbook from 
Robyn Laing.  He will be making about $4,000.00 in deposits from the 
club’s Campaign Capers Weekend.

SECRETARY: Previous minutes were accepted as ammended.

SOCIAL: Jane Zanichkowsky raised question of instituting a regular 
event on the third Friday or Saturday of the month.  There was general 
discussion that we need to come up with an event which is not just a 
repeat of First Friday at a different location.  Upcoming events were 
also discussed such as a Games Night at the Helbergs, a Super Bowl 
viewing party, the Huffman’s post-Thanksgiving party, Joan Jacobs’ 
Holiday Party, and the Back Bay Gala in Boston for New Year’s Eve.

EDITOR: Linda Kamphausen was not present – no report.

PUBLICITY: Wini Peterson was not present – no report. 

MEMBERSHIP: Marie Austin has been following up with prospective 
members who have contacted us, however she stressed that we really 
need someone to fill this position.

HISTORIAN: Nothing new to report at this time.

TCI DELEGATE: Nothing new to report at this time.

BBTC Secretary’s Report
    By Elaine Senay  11/3/08
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RETURN TO: $45 Single membership

$60 Married couple 

Boston Beanstalks Tall Club
P.O. Box 610185
Newton, MA 02461

B.B.T.C. MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION

I do not want my address and phone available to my fellow  
Beanstalks in the membership directory published semi-annually.

Tell us a little about yourself. Do you have any hobbies, interests, pets, 
family, favorite activities, or other areas of interest?

__________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________

Name:_________________________________ Date:  ______________

Address: __________________________________________________

City:___________________________ State:________Zip:  ___________

Height:___________________ Sex:__________ Birthday: ____________

Occupation:_____________________ Where: ____________________

Home Phone: (____)____________Work Phone: (_____)____________

Cell Phone: (____)______________

E-mail Address:______________________________________________

Please enclose a check payable to THE BOSTON BEANSTALKS TALL CLUB 
for annual dues. This application is accepted upon your meeting the club height 
requirements of 5’10” for women and 6’2” for men. You must be officially mea-
sured (in your stocking feet) by a board member within four months of 
receipt of this application or your membership will be forfeited. You must 
be a minimum of 21 years of age.

How did you hear about the Boston Beanstalks Tall Club? _____________

___________________________________________________________


